
Royal Rumble 2024 Preview
So after one of the busiest weeks that WWE has ever seen, we
have one of the biggest shows of the year as the Road To
Wrestlemania begins. As usual, this show revolves around the
Royal Rumble matches and in this case, there isn’t one clear
cut favorite to win both of them. The more options the matches
have, the better things tend to go with them and that is
certainly true here so let’s get to it.

US Title: Logan Paul(c) vs. Kevin Owens

This is a match that has gotten quite a bit of attention as
Paul is back to defend the title. Paul really is one of the
best talents in WWE today but he is going to need someone to
help him through the match. That is what he has in Owens and
the talking has been great as well. Paul is in a weird spot as
he is still more or less a rookie but has high expectations
and now we get to see what he can do with his title involved.

I’ll go with Paul retaining here, as he is a hue star and
there is no reason to have him lose the title so soon. He is
probably carrying the title into, if not through, Wrestlemania
so giving him a win over Owens will only boost things up. We
should be in for a good showdown here, with Owens doing his
thing well enough and making Paul look good, even in defeat.

WWE Universal Title: Roman Reigns(c) vs. LA Knight vs. AJ
Styles vs. Randy Orton

What we have here is a good idea, as it’s hard to imagine
Reigns losing the title in a singles match, so they’ve added
in some drama with the two extra challenges and a chance that
someone else could steal a fall for the title. While that
might be hard to fathom actually happening, I do like the idea
of  WWE  trying  to  make  things  feel  a  bit  more  intense,
especially  with  the  RKO  as  a  threat.
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To the shock of no one, I’ll go with Reigns retaining and the
question being whether he pins Knight or Styles. Knight would
seem to be the logical choice as he’s a step beneath the other
two and it would make sense for him to lose here. Either way,
it is almost impossible to imagine Reigns losing here, as he
seems destined for some huge title match at Wrestlemania,
which we might find out tonight as well.

Women’s Royal Rumble

We’ll go with the match with fewer options here, as there are
two main choices for the win here. That being said, the Rumble
is weird as you never know who might pop in and turn the whole
thing around. That has been the case before and it very well
might be again, though you really can’t guess at that kind of
a surprise. Therefore we’ll go with the options of people
already announced and that narrows it down a lot.

The two main options here would seem to be Becky Lynch and
Bayley, as Lynch vs. Ripley seems a very likely possibility
after their showdown on Raw. At the same time, Bayley has been
pushing  towards  the  match  more  than  anyone  else  and  with
Elimination Chamber still looming, it would seem like Lynch
has another way in. Therefore I’ll go with Bayley, though it
doesn’t feel like a big guarantee.

Men’s Royal Rumble

Now we get to the complicated one, as there are multiple
possible options to win here, and that’s not even counting all
of the potential surprises. We have, at minimum, three main
possibilities here and that opens up a bunch of doors for
Wrestlemania, as at least one of them is going to get the
title shot through other means. It also makes me wonder who
wins here, which is kind of the point.

The more I think about it, the more CM Punk seems to be the
likely choice. The other two main options, including Gunther
and Cody Rhodes, either have another path to Wrestlemania or



another path to get there. Punk coming back for his first
match in ten years and winning the Rumble would be huge and
set up a likely match with Seth Rollins. That’s assuming the
Rock isn’t a surprise #30, but for now we’ll go for Punk

Overall Thoughts

It’s a four match show, but when two of those matches will
probably combine for about two and a half hours, they should
be fine. The important thing here is that nothing on the card
looks bad and I’m really not sure how confident I am in either
Royal Rumble pick. That is a great feeling to have and with so
many options, I want to see where the matches go and that is
something that hasn’t happened in more than a bit.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of
your wrestling headline needs.
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